Chairperson, Volunteers

- Sets up volunteer list
- Arranges to have volunteers contact general membership when necessary, and carries out other activities

Please remember that this is a non-profit interest group and participation by its members is essential. You may nominate yourself or you may nominate another member who, you think, would be interested. To do so, please contact a member of the Executive by April 19, 1982.

President

J. Neil FitzPatrick, 224-3774

Vice President

Diane Desrochers-Chase, 837-3932

Treasurer

Maxine Cohrs. 224-0467

Recording and

Corresponding

Irene Leggett, 733-6647

Secretary

Membership Chairperson

Nancy Penton, 820-1087

Newsletter Editor Estelle Drolet, 825-4439

Your response is urgent as these positions will be filled at our general meeting on April 28, 1982.

Don't delay, call today!

Please note: Due to unforeseen circumstances, the April 27, 1982 meeting in Toronto, announced in your last HEF Quarterly, has been cancelled.

If members, who plan to attend the Annual Meeting of HEF Canada on May 15, 1982, wish suitable accommodation or eating establishments in Kitchener, please notify the Executive. We will forward your request to Shirley Mertens, President of the Kitchener Branch, who has graciously offered to make reservations and provide information to our members.

In closing, I would like to thank each of you for the opportunity of having served as your President. I found it a most rewarding experience. I wish the incoming President and Executive every success in their endeavour.

V Neil RithPatrick

J. Neil FitzPatrick

President

H.E.F. (Ottawa)

Encl.